
1933 Proposal for RHS Prep School to become Co-Educational 
 

If the newspaper reports shown below are to be believed, many of us may never have attended the 
Royal High Preparatory School, which was to become Co-Education fee paying, given that our 
parents seemed to prefer a boys only establishment.     That would probably have been extended to 
the Senior School, which would probably have hastened its exit from Regent Road much sooner.    It 
didn’t come to pass however, and it was to be forty years before females were to be seen in Royal 
High colours.    The school had only opened two years prior, and was designed for boys only, so this 
cock-eyed proposal never stood a chance.   One wonders if our sister school, Gillespie’s, was in the 
frame for a similar fate?  

 
 

 

 

 

 


